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COLLEGE AND GRADUATE SCHOOL OF EDUCATION, HEALTH, AND HUMAN SERVICES
Office of the Associate Dean for Administrative Affairs and Graduate Education
RESEARCH COUNCIL 
May 17, 2009, 9:30 – 10:30 am
MEMBERS ATTENDING:  Pam Mitchell, HS; En-Jeong (Angie) Ha, HS; Greg Smith, LDES; Kelly Cichy, LDES; Tim Rasinski, TLC; Joanne Caniglia, TLC
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Dale Cook, FLA; Nicholas Bellino, FLA
GUESTS:  None
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION TAKEN

	IRB Project
	Joanne Caniglia spoke to a faculty member involved in this issue.  This individual had requested a meeting with Paulette Washko to discuss the action research form and class project issues.  Dean Mahony will be in attendance at this meeting as will John West.  The form has been updated.  The IRB meeting will take place Wed. May 19th.  AERA has guidelines that were shared at the recent Brown Bag event.  Publication appears to be the differential in this issue.  The revised form is online under class projects » IRB forms.  It was suggest that the office of human research protection be contacted. There was a great deal of discussion regarding what the level of oversight should be and the slowdown of projects because of this.  Timing of class projects as they relate to the IRB process and the slowdown it causes was discussed also.  There was also discussion on the frequent changeover in administrative personnel in the Research office. 
	

	Draft of the RFP for Internal Seed Grant Competition
	A draft version of the RFP for the Seed Grant was distributed to the group.

There was discussion regarding allowing a collaboration with a senior faculty member.  It was felt that this money should be limited to the junior members.  It was suggested that a line be added that the “in collaborative efforts, lead investigator must be pre-tenured faculty person”. 
The group approved the RFP with the addition of the above statement. This RFP will be out by June 1st. 
	

	Discussion of review of applications, selection criteria and award of 
	There was discussion on the use of points to award the various components of the applications and award of grant monies.  The committee was asked if they would prefer to award two grants in the fall and spring or award all four in the fall.  The group chose to award two per semester. 

It was suggested that the committee be divided into smaller groups to review the RFPs. 
Managing the budget was also discussed. Nancy suggested that perhaps Michele Hoversten and Freida Boland could be assigned to assist the award winners with managing their budgets.  Greg Smith shared a power point presentation and a rubric he had for reviewing applications for grant monies.

Deadline for RFPs for fall will be October 1st.  Proposals will be reviewed by the EHHS Research Council. 

February 1st will be the deadline for the Spring awards. 

Anticipated start dates will be upon notification. The Dean and Associate Graduate Dean will make final award decisions.
	Pam and Nancy will review the word document and the scoring for the group. They will send this to Greg Smith to review. He will send Luci the 1-9 descriptors. 
Nancy will make some minor changes to the draft RFP and share with Dean Mahony. Pam and Nancy will work on the rubric. 

Nancy will contact Michelle Hoversten and get her feedback on how best to manage the budgets.


The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.
Next meeting: This is the final meeting for AY 2009-2010
Respectfully submitted

Luci Wymer, Recorder/NB
